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Pan European Regional Council Women’s Committee

Report on activities February 2010-February 2010
The Women’s structure of the PERC was formally established in October 2008 in Turin. The Conference elected the twelve members of the Women committee and adopted the plan of action for 2009/2010. During the year 2009 some changes occurred in the composition of the PERC Women’s Committee presidium. Following the resignation of the PERC Committee president Pinar Alkan, the vice-presidents of the committee took over the interim presidency of the PERC Women’s Committee till the supplementary elections that took place in November 2010. The Conference elected as President of the PERC WC Hege Hero/YS Norway and as new vice president Tatyana Frolova/FNPR/Russian Federation. The Presidium now consists of these two together with Yanka Takeva/CITUB Bulgaria. 
Following the second meeting of the PERC Women’s’ Committee on 8 February 2010 the activity plan was approved for the year 2010.
The main objectives as defined by the committee were: guaranteeing women's presence in decision-making bodies in numbers at least proportional to the number of women members; to guarantee gender mainstreaming in all international trade union organisations' policies; combating pay inequality between men and women that exists in all countries; to pursue a balance between work and private life and elimination of gender violence.

Special attention has been given to the situation of women affected by the financial crisis and the presence of the PERC Women’s Committee on the international level.  

The main activities realized between February 2010 and February 2011 as follows:

· Participation in the ETUC and ITUC 8 March activities; contribution to the ETUC survey on representation of women (for some non-EU countries)

· Regional seminar Sofia on decent work for women, supported by Belgium CGSLB

· Participation in the PERC Executive Committee, 8 March, Brussels

· Representation of the PERC Women’s Committee in the 7-th Council of Europe Conference of Ministers responsible for Equality between Men and Women, Baku 25-25 May

· Representation of PERC WC in the Conference: Migrant Women in Europe, 18 June, Brussels

· Participation in the ITUC Congress

· Participation in the ILO Conference June 2010 on negotiations on domestic workers directive

· Representation of PERC WC committee in the ETUI workshop on occupation diseases and women, 30 June

· Conference: Youth employment: breaking gender barriers for young women and men”, October Warsaw
· PERC Women’s School, November 2010

· PERC Women’s Conference, November 2010

· Education and training:  Sub-regional trainings on fighting discrimination at the work place East Europe, North Europe, Baltics and Caucasus & Central Asia within the ILO/FLA project

Details on some implemented activities 

A common ETUC and PERC Women’s Committee delegation participated in the 7th Council of Europe Conference of Minister responsible for Equality between women and men, which was held on 24-25 May 2010 in Baku, Azerbaijan. The PERC delegation was leaded by the co-chair of the PERC Women ‘Committee, Yanka Takeva from CITUB Bulgaria. The main theme of the Conference was: Gender equality: bridging the gap between de jure and de facto equality” There were two sub-themes: positive action and gender mainstreaming to achieve de facto gender equality and combating gender stereotypes: the role of education and the media. 
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The Conference adopted a resolution and action plan and recommended to governments and all groups concerned to implement the strategies for achieving gender equality in particular the following fields: legislation, balanced participation of women and men in political and public life, reconciliation of family and private life and working life, combating multiple discrimination against vulnerable groups of women and girls and combating stereotyped gender roles mainly in media and education.

After the Conference the PERC and ETUC delegation visited the local women structure in AHIK and its leadership having the possibility to get acquainted with the gender activities in the union.
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The PERC, in cooperation with the Friedrich Ebert Foundation, has organised a two-day conference “Youth employment: breaking gender barriers for young women and men” in Warsaw, Poland, 14 and 15 October. The conference brought together some 30 participants from different countries of Central and Eastern Europe. The discussion was devoted to the mismatches between skills and competencies that young people are acquiring in their education (general and vocational) with those demanded by the labour markets. The discussion also included the gender dimension, in particular, the gender stereotypes in certain professional occupations in the process of education and socialization that result in bringing young women to lower-paid jobs; unemployment and the underemployment, and quality of jobs available for young people. It was strongly stressed that while even before the crisis the jobs that young people could achieve were of precarious nature, with the effects of the crisis and austerity measures the governments are taken to reduce budget deficits, the jeopardy that the young people of Europe - yesterday’s, today’s and tomorrow’s newcomers to the labour markets - will be “a lost generation”.
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The Trade Union Women’s School of the CEE&NIS Women’s Network took place on 24 and 25 November in Brussels with the financial support from the ILO and the Belgium unions and was followed by the PERC Women’s Committee Conference on 26 November. The main theme of the School this year concentrated on the issue of Equality against Poverty and how to stop the feminization of poverty and the evaluation of the work done during the ILO/FLA project and in identifying the main priorities for the Women’s Network in the next period. Around 50 women participated in the meeting from the women’s structures in the CEE and NIS. ILO/ACTRAV was invited together with the ETUC, the Belgium unions and the ILO/FLA discrimination project coordinators. The main topics of the School included analyses of the impact of the crisis on the public services and situation of women on the labour market, combating poverty through employment, decent work country programs and country studies on concrete facts on the grassroots. The School has discussed also strategies and policies to combat discrimination in the labour market, strategies and mechanisms for empowering women in trade unions. The School was followed by the Annual Conference of the Women’s Network which worked on the recommendations to the PERC Women’s Conference and adopted a resolution on the future of the Women’s School and the CEE and NIS Women’s Network
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The Conference of the PERC Women’s Committee took place on 26 November in Brussels with the participation of around 60 women from organisations in the PERC region. The main purpose of the Conference was to discuss the work program of the PERC Women’s Committee for the period 2011-2012: establish the priorities, stimulate PERC member unions to initiate equality activities and policy mainstreaming on the national level, role and responsibilities of the PERC Women’s Committee and its members. The Conference was opened by Sharan Burrow the ITUC General Secretary who presented the challenges women are facing during the extreme difficult economic and social conditions generated by the present crisis. 

The Conference took into consideration in its debates the recommendations of the CEE and NIS Women’s Network on : intensifying the Decent Work for Decent Life Women Campaign; discussing a system of gender awareness training programs; positive action to further strengthen women’s involvement in trade union decision-making and strengthen the position of women’s structures in their unions; mainstreaming gender equality; intensify campaigning on national level for the ratification of the ILO Conventions and support for the Domestic workers ILO recommendations; work on the elimination of workplace violence. All recommendations fit in the proposed working program which include the following priorities: Decent Work for Decent Life for Women campaign; increase union activity on pay equity and work life balance; coherence in trade union gender policies and gender audits; strengthen women’s involvement in trade union decision-making; domestic workers and campaigning for the ratification of the ILO Conventions. After debates on the work program the Conference elected some new members for the vacant positions in the committee. Hege Hero/YS Norway was elected President; Tatyana Frolova/FNPR Russian Federation Vice-President and Natalya Levitska/KVPU committee member. The Conference was followed by a Committee meeting to discuss how to better organize itself and how to distribute the tasks within the committee. More information about the School and Conference on http://perc.ituc-csi.org 

[image: image5.png]



3

